Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I  Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Housing Services,

in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraphs J (a) (i) and (iv), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve
the tender process for delivery of target hardening works and that the existing contractors may continue to carry out target hardening works until appointment of new suppliers of this service.

The Reasons are, currently this work is being carried out under a schedule of rates, on a contract that began in May 2004, and was due to finish in May 2007. In order that the Housing Crime Reduction Team can continue to deliver the best possible service, it is felt that a framework agreement for target hardening works should be over a 3 year period. Work is currently still being allocated under the terms of the original arrangement, to ensure continuity of service delivery, and it is recommended that this continues, until such time as new appointments are made. 

Options considered and rejected were take no action
Assessment of Risk Low - The tender will be carried out by the Corporate Procurement Team, in accordance with Contractual standing orders.

The source of funding  for any works allocated to successful applicants, will be identified and approved prior to works being carried out. The estimate of this contract is based solely on works given out by the Housing Crime Reduction Team over the last 3 years, and it is clearly identified, within the Contract Specification, that this is intended as a guide, and the Council will not be liable should this figure change.
Legal Advice obtained Pauline Lewis - The clear procurement strategy has been developed for this service to maximise the benefits of longer term arrangements to match funding arrangements, and local needs. A formal contract will be required to ensure that, the service is delivered in compliance with the service specification.

Financial Advice obtained None, see source of funding

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

None


Contact Officer: Victoria Ryan Tel No: 0161 604 7719
	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	

	*
This decision is urgent and is not subject to call-in, in accordance with paragraph 5 of the Decision Making Procedure Rules
	

	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Environment, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee. 
	


Signed: Councillor Peter Connor
Lead Member for Housing
Dated: 28th September, 2007
· This decision was published on 28th September, 2007
· This decision will come in force on 8th October, 2007 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

